
From: Windrush Valley Traffic Action Group   

Sent: 21 January 2022  

Subject: WiVTAG Update 

 

Dear All, 

We hope you are all keeping well.  Firstly, we would like to thank you all for your continued support and 

would like to update you on the situation on the Burford ETRO.  At the cabinet meeting that was held on 

the 5th of January, WiVTAG members Mark McCappin and Jan De Haldevang gave a presentation 

requesting that Cllr Enright revoke the Burford ETRO and implement a regional solution that meets the 

needs of all, there was also representation from the Road Haulage Association, Logistics UK, Chris 

Hayter, Smiths & Sons.  If you wish to listen to the meeting this can be accessed on the following link:  

video link https://oxon.cc/DDCMTDS05012022 

At the summing up Cllr Enright followed the Officers recommendations to develop a regional plan and 

revoked the Burford ETRO effective from the 5th of February.  As expected by WiVTAG, the decision was 

called in by Cllr Nicholas Field-Johnson at the meeting and we now understand that he has the required 

10 signatures for this to be called in and this will be heard by the Place Overview & Scrutiny Committee 

at their next meeting to be held on the 2nd of February.   

WiVTAG have requested to attend this meeting and speak, and we have also informed the Road Haulage 

Association, Logistics UK, Chris Hayter, Smiths & Sons.  We have also emailed and sent hard copies of a 

letter to the Place Overview & Scrutiny Committee attendees detailing our support of Cllr Enright’s 

decision at the Cabinet meeting.  I have attached a copy of the letter that has been sent and would 

encourage all Parish/Town Councils to send their own letter to the secretary of the Place Overview & 

Security Committee (Chris Reynolds chris.reynolds@oxfordshire.gov.uk)  giving their support to the 

decision that was made by Cllr Enright.  Details of the meeting can be found here:  

https://mycouncil.oxfordshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=1173&MId=6773&Ver=4 

Again, thank you for your support, we at WiVTAG believe that Cllr Enright made the right decision, and 

we hope that the Place Overview & Scrutiny Committee also believe this to be true.  We will keep you 

posted. 

If you have any questions, then please do not hesitate to get in touch or contact a member of WiVTAG 

directly on the emails listed below. 

Kind Regards 

 

WiVTAG 

Windrush Valley Traffic Action Group 


